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Grant Award Notice 
Grantee/Contractor:  
Albany County  Date: 

May 12, 2021 
Program Name:  
Albany County 13A Classification 

 Award Amount:* 
$49,037 

Signatory Name and Title:  
Mr. Daniel Lynch 
Deputy County Executive 

 
Term Dates:  
July 1, 2021 to  
June 30, 2022 

Email: daniel.lynch@albanycountyny.gov  Contract Number:    C523912 
SFS Vendor ID No.: 1000002428 

             
           DCJS is pleased to inform you that Albany County is eligible to receive the above noted amount* for your 
county’s Article 13-A Classification/Alternatives to Incarceration (ATI) program(s) for a renewal term of July 1, 
2021 to June 30, 2022.  This funding provides localities the opportunity to examine their criminal justice and jail 
populations, to consider possible program implications as a result of Bail Reform, and any other legislative 
changes and to conduct planning for effective ATI programs.  This funding must supplement, not supplant, non-
grant funds that would otherwise be available for expenditure on the programs.   

 
          Please find attached the 2021-22 Application for Funding.  This year, DCJS is asking that you complete 
the Application, responding to all questions pertaining to current and future planning and submit the Application, 
along with the proposed Appendix B-1 Budget, to DCJS by emailing them to dcjsopcaati@dcjs.ny.gov by  
June 9, 2021.  Once reviewed, DCJS will upload the Applications and the proposed B-1 to GMS.  Additional 
instructions for accessing the applicable Appendix B-1 Budget and for completing steps necessary to renew your 
contract for the term July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 in GMS, are attached.  While your Application and Appendix 
B-1 Budget for the 2021-2022 term should be submitted to DCJS by June 9, 2021, your contract for last year’s 
renewal for the term 2020-2021 may still be pending approval in GMS.  If this is the case, please wait until your 
2020-21 contract is fully executed and amended by DCJS before beginning the 2021-2022 renewal process in 
GMS as outlined in the attached Instruction sheet.   

           If you have questions about your grant award or the contracting process, please contact Ben Lazarus, 
Public Safety Grants Manager with the Office of Program Development and Funding (OPDF) at (518) 457-9787 
or ben.lazarus@dcjs.ny.gov.  Should you have questions regarding your ATI program or the changes to the 
Application, please contact Nicole Aldi, ATI Manager with the Office of Probation and Correctional Alternatives at 
(518) 485-8457 or nicole.aldi@dcjs.ny.gov.   Congratulations on your award.  Thank you for all you do to 
enhance public safety.  DCJS remains committed to working with you in our continued efforts to safeguard the 
health and safety of all New York residents and visitors. 
 
Attachments (2) 
cc: Robert M. Maccarone, Deputy Commissioner and Director 

*Award is contingent upon the approval by the NYS Division of Budget and execution of the grant contract by the NYS Office of the State 
Comptroller. 
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